
Week 7, Term 2 14 June 2024 

Kia ora e te whānau  

This week all our classes have started working on and 

learning their class dances for our production. Our main 

characters have also been working extremely hard learning 

their lines and starting to act out their parts too. We know 

that performing on The Regent stage will be very memorable 

for all our students.  

On Monday at 3pm we are hosting a quick parent meeting 

regarding costume making—if this is something you can help 

with please join this meeting at pick up time (or touch base 

with Pou Jo regarding what you may be able to help with). 

We will also be looking for a few helpers to support with 

making props too.  

Each week we are continuing to have a school wide goal that 

links to our values. Being a pathfinder is our focus at the 

moment and we have been teaching students about asking 

for help with their learning and being prepared to support 

others. Next week our Pathfinder Goal is: I persevere when 

things get tricky!   

Our Energised value was definitely on display this week at the 

boys Netball Festival. This event followed on from a series of 

lunchtime coaching sessions with Netball Manawatū and it 

was great to see our boys’ enthusiasm about learning new 

skills. Next term Pou Allanah has organised netball coaching 

sessions for Room 4 and 5 as well as hockey coaching 

sessions for all students. We are really proud to hear about 

all the sporting achievements each week outside of school 

too.   

You will have noticed the progress this week with the 

Community Project to move the War Memorial. The new 

location will create a lovely space to honour those that 

served in the war and lost their lives—from our school and 

community. The base of the memorial will be restored and 

new fencing will be in place. We are also exploring options 

around signage that shares further details about these 

soldiers and their link to our school. We are hopeful our 

learners will be part of this research too. Please bear with us 

while the next phase of this project continues. The work on 

our front court project can now begin too. We are so grateful 

for all the fundraising for this front court area! 

Ngā mihi nui, Erin  

IMPORTANT DATES 

19-20 June Learning Conferences 

26 June Rippa Rugby 

27 June Matariki BBQ Breaky, 8.30am 

28 June Matariki Holiday 

5 July Term 2 Ends 

22 July Start of Term 3 

24 July Kainui Netball Tournament 



Regards Erin, Emma, Jo, Jessica, Holly, Kendall, Heather, Portia, Allanah, Heidi, Kevin,  
Sarah, Charlotte, Elise, Rachelle & Jacki 

Room 1: Louie—You have been working really hard this 

week to support others with their learning. Your 

clever thinking skills and wealth of general 

knowledge often blows your teachers away, and it is 

so cool to see your peers benefiting from this as well. 

The way you are stepping up as a leader is so great to 

see Louie. Keep it up my friend, you are doing great!  

Room 2: Leo—You have grown so much in confidence 

this term as a Pathfinder. You quietly persevere 

through learning and ask for help when you need it. 

You are sharing more of yourself, and your awesome 

ideas in classroom and we are loving it. You are one 

super cool dude!  

Room 3: Elijah—What a fantastic week you have had 

mate! It was so cool seeing you share about the PEAK 

values with such energy to all our visitors. You have 

worked hard on our weekly goal and shown awhi to 

your friends inside the classroom and outside. Ka 

rāwe, Elijah!  

Whā: Jackson—You are currently being a Pathfinder in 

our class. You are leading our literary learning at 

present when you started the write and publish your 

own graphic novels movement. You didn’t set out to 

be a leader but you are one nevertheless. Way to go 

Jackson! 

Mangōpare: Oliver B—You consistently show all of the 

PEAK values. You are organised and ready to learn, 

enjoy contributing your thoughts to class discussions, 

and ask questions to lead your learning deeper. I am 

so impressed by your attitude towards learning and 

how you maximise every opportunity. You also 

support others so well, whether they have questions 

or just need a buddy to work with. Thank you for 

your awhi, Oliver! Kia kaha!  

Pūkeke: Charlie—It is so exciting to see you realise and 

harness your true capabilities! You are a very clever 

young man and are starting to push yourself in all 

areas of your learning. We already know maths is 

your all-time-fav, so to see you apply this same focus 

in your reading in writing is going to be magical!  

Hiwinui Playgroup—We look forward to seeing you on 
Thursday 20 June from 9am, in The Leigh Centre. All  

pre-schoolers and their carers welcome.  

HIWINUI SCHOOL PIE FUNDRAISER 

LAST CHANCE TO ORDER! 

If you have a paper order form floating around that didn’t 

make it to school, please let us know: 

fundraising@hiwinui.school.nz. 

Last minute orders can be placed on our easy online order 

form (last order day is today!)—you can find the link on Skool 

Loop and the School Facebook page. 

Pies are available for uplift Thur 27th June from school (day 

before Matariki). 

We can deliver to Hiwinui residents 

(including Hartwell)—on the order 

form where it asks who is picking 

your pies up, please say ‘Hiwinui 

delivery’ and we'll be in touch to  

co-ordinate a suitable time. 

Nothing like a pie on a cold winter’s night! 

Pool Keys 
There are still several pool keys assigned to school 

families—could you please return these as soon as 

possible. We’d really like to have this process tidied up by 

the end of term. THANK YOU!  

Community News 

Author & illustrator, 

Fifi Coulston, 

introduces puppet 

“Pūteketeke” to Year 

1 & 2 students. The 

whole school has 

enjoyed various 

learning sessions with 

the accomplished 

author. 






